
ECHS Minutes- April 6, 2020 
Meeting held via Zoom Conference 

 
In attendance: Dr. Monica Sandivol, Dr. Bobby Rice, Melissa Rice, Carole Dickerson, Dr. Miles 
Young, Anna Ingram, Craig Craiver, Kelly Walker, and Dr. Kevin Rose 
 

1. Connections/Introductions/Technical Assistance Updates 
At this time, we are not yet giving up on the Summit in June, but be on the lookout for updates. 
Our designation timeline is being reviewed as we speak, and we should receive letters in early 
June. Right now we are on track with the deadline. If we have not signed up with Mobilize, we 
are encouraged to do so. At this time, our school district status of returning to school is May 4. 
We are looking at TEA resources for moving forward. We know we have to finish this year and 
still be ready for next year.  
 

2. Student Support (Benchmark 4) and Coordination with IHE (Benchmark 3) 
How are we delivering at home instruction? We are currently using Zoom. Lessons are being 
delivered by teachers on Monday with re-teaching done on Wednesday along with continued 
supplements and activities. At the College level, Dr. Young shared that they are using 
Blackboard/online instruction for the remainder of this semester. For technology access, MiFi 
cards, chrome books, parking lot service, etc . are made available for students. The question of 
a federal waiver for college was discussed in regard to alternate software for Chromebooks. Dr. 
Rose shared that assessment aspects have not been made part of waiver. They are providing 
as much support as they can with web cams, etc. Dual Credit embedded instructors are sending 
weekly updates to Dr. Young. All high school students have been notified they will be receiving 
individual MAC books. 
 
3. Recruitment and Application Process (Benchmark 1)  

This portion of agenda was skipped. Recruitment and application has been previously 
discussed. 

 
4. Curriculum 
We have met with 8th grade parents as a group, and have also met with each student and 
parent in individual meetings. In individual meetings, endorsements were chosen and choice 
sheets/schedule requests were completed. Staffing is going well. Our student induction we have 
scheduled for May will most likely be postponed. Dr.Sandoval suggested a flyer with info on 
transition to college and current info be shared with students and to put on website  to remind 
students to check their email for college acceptance letters. Dr. Rice asked if Anna could 
possibly set up a HBECHS group for email or Remind? Anna said she could. Also, Summer 
Bridge was discussed and agreed that ist will most likely not happen on June 8 and 9. We need 
to look at dates in August. Goals for Summer Bridge: TSI, info on courses they are going to 
take, transition to college, team building, etc. Carole suggested this may be done in August 
before college classes start and for several days in a row/through the AVID classes. 
 
5. TSI 

Resources and support has been shared with 8th grade teachers. Our teachers have 
included these links and practice websites in their “At Home” lesson plans for 8th 
graders.  TSI2 trainings have been cancelled for April and will be rescheduled. A 
recording of a TSI2 webinar is available at Higher Board. 

 



6. Other Issues and Concerns 
Dr. Sandivol shared that our Product Checklist  will not be checked until the middle of 
May. 

 


